K". Monkwick

§ JUNIOR SCHOOL

19th January 2024
Dear Parents/Carers,

Year 6 Trip Update
As you are aware, we had planned to attend KidZania in London on Wednesday 7th February 2024.
Unfortunately, this month, the venue was forced to permanently close.

Nevertheless, with the coach travel already booked, we are excited to inform you that the pupils now have
the opportunity to visit London to watch WICKED. To find out more about the show, please visit their
website: www.wickedthemusical.co.uk

We will travel by coach, departing school at 09.30am. Therefore, all children will need to attend school at
the usual time. On arrival to London, we will head to a hired hall to eat lunch and provide pupils with the
opportunity to have a break outside (weather permitting). The show will begin at 2.30pm with an interval
and the approximate end time of the show is 5.15pm. After the performance, the pupils will have the
opportunity to eat a second packed lunch/snack (e.g. sausage rolls/pastries) to sustain them for the
journey back. We aim to be back at school by 8pm and all pupils must be picked up by an adult.

If your child suffers from travel sickness, please inform the school office. We would recommend you
medicate your child before coming to school so your child has a comfortable journey to London. If your
child needs medication to travel home, please hand this into the school office in a named, sealed envelope
the previous day so all medication can be with the first aider.

As mentioned above, pupils will need to have packed lunch as well as a second packed lunch/snacks to
eat prior to the journey home. These should be brought in a carrier bag so all rubbish can be thrown away.
Children who are entitled to free school meals will have a lunch and afternoon snacks provided unless they
let the school office know otherwise. Children should wear school uniform with comfortable shoes for
moving around the venue.

Although the tickets for Wicked are more expensive, the cost will remain at £16 per child. The school is
paying the cost of the transport for all children and subsidising the extra money for tickets. Please note
that although this is a long day, children will be expected to attend school at the normal time of 8.45am on
Thursday 8th February 2024.

This trip is to be paid and consent to be given by Monday 5th February 2024 on your Parentpay Account. If
you have not already set this up, please see Mrs Revill is the school office. Without consent, your child will
be unable to attend.

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to speak to your child’s teacher, or Mrs Revill in
the school office.

Yours Sincerely,
Year 6 Teachers
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